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Camera Sales and Repair Centre

58. High Road, East Finchley, N2 9PN. 020 8883 6152

See our Christmas range of cameras, digital
and photo frames, albums and cases.

Special offers on tri-pods and telescopes!
Many other gifts and stocking fillers.

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM
GEMINI PHOTOGRAPHIC

Judith Costa BSc DPodM
Chiropodist/Podiatrist
Available for home visits
Please call for an appointment
Tel:  0208 365 2393   Mobile:  07802 88 7919 

EAST FINCHLEY BEST KEBABEAST FINCHLEY BEST KEBAB
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

MON-THURS: 11.30AM-12.30.AM
FRI-SAT: 11.30AM - 1.00AM

SUNDAY 1PM-12 MIDNIGHT

FREE HOME DELIVERYFREE HOME DELIVERY
MINIMUM ORDER - £9 (WITHIN A 3 MILE RADIUS)
MONDAY-SATURDAY: 5PM - 10PM - NOT SUNDAY

TELEPHONE ORDERS WELCOME  -  READY FOR COLLECTION IN 10 MINUTES
150 HIGH ROAD, EAST FINCHLEY N2 9ED

020 8365 2289

C.W. Andrew Pharmacy
32 High Road N2 Tel: 020 8883 1559
Opposite East Finchley Underground
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A merry christmas to all our customers

Perfumes Mason Pearson
After Shaves

Bronnley Roger & Gallet
Quality Xmas Gifts
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Volunteers work for Cherry Tree 
Wood

Oooh! Aaah!

Pressure for direct 
bus to Royal Free 
Hospital
By Daphne Chamberlain
London’s Mayor has been asked to support calls for a bus 
route from North Finchley down the High Road to East 
Finchley, then via Kenwood to Hampstead and the Royal 
Free Hospital. The Green Party, who made this proposal, 
are compiling a petition to show local support. 

By Carolyn Drake
Large crowds gathered in 
Martin Primary School 
field on Thursday 6 Novem-
ber, eagerly awaiting what 
turned out to be a breath-
takingly beautiful firework 
display. 

By Ian Cormack
Despite a recent snowfall, 
the works relating to the Big 
Lottery grant obtained by 
the Friends of Cherry Tree 
Wood commenced on a late 
October morning.

At 10am an intrepid band of 
volunteers from BTCV (British 
Trust of Conservation Volunteers) 
arrived by minibus and started 
unloading their equipment. Two 
youngsters who rolled up were 
unfortunately not allowed to help 
as they were under 16.

Clearing the clutter
After a quick brew-up, head 

honcho Gillian gave a very clear 
briefing about how to use the 
various tools and how to keep 
safe. Then everyone started 
clearing brambles, elder and 
invasive ash, maple and other 
unwanted clutter from areas 
by the railway and the unoffi-
cial path up to the playground, 
including the fenced area. 

They worked with good heart 
and cheer in cold, damp condi-
tions. All the debris had to be 
taken to the Summerlee Avenue 
entrance ready for shredding and 
removal by Barnet Council’s con-
tractors. At lunchtime, organic 
soup from the Lazy Sally café 
was much appreciated.

The motley crew of men and 
women, young and old, waged 
and unwaged gave up their day 

to help improve the amenity of 
our Wood and we should be grate-
ful for their generosity. BTCV 
itself makes a fairly nominal 
charge for all the organisation 
and transport.

Bulbs and bird boxes 
There is a similar day coming 

up on 9 December and another 
in spring 2009, when it is 
anticipated that bird boxes will 
be made. The spring day may 
be on a weekend so anyone 

with an hour or two to spare 
is welcome to join the Friends’ 
working party.

Native bulbs are due to be 
planted and some areas may 
need to be ring fenced by dead 
hedging or chestnut palings to 
give them a chance to regener-
ate. The Friends ask park users 
to bear with them while these 
areas are out of bounds as the 
work will be for the longer-term 
benefit of the Wood.

Local Buswatch Chair 
Hazel Burnett told THE ARCHER: 
“This route would be particu-
larly useful as more and more 
people in this area are being 
referred to the Royal Free. It 
would also give us another bus 
service between East and North 
Finchley, which is increasingly 
necessary in view of Barnet’s 
expected population explosion 
in the next 10 years.”

Several readers have told us 
that a direct link to Hampstead 
is long overdue, and how vital 
it is to have an easier journey 
to the Royal Free. As one said: 
“Not all of us have cars, and 
parking would be a nightmare 
anyway.” 

Current routes too long
Another said: “Transport for 

London’s route planner gives 
54 minutes for the current 
journey from East Finchley to 
the Royal Free by the 263 or 
C11 services, and 27 minutes 
by tube to Camden, then 24 
by bus. By car, the AA route 
planner says 15 minutes. Says 
it all for me.”

Noel Lynch, Chair of East 
Finchley Green Party, told 
us: “My daughter had to take 
that journey [by public trans-
port] recently, with her child 
and mother-in-law. It took 
her nearly two hours to get 
there. Our other objective is to 
improve the North Finchley/
East Finchley bus service.”

Mayor’s support
When Green Party member 

Darren Johnson, who will be 
Chair of the Greater London 
Assembly from next May, asked 
Boris Johnson for support, the 
Mayor replied that a direct route 
to the hospital was preferable, 
and said he would ask Transport 
for London to investigate the 
feasibility of introducing one. 
He also undertook to ensure that 
TfL would liaise closely with 
the constituency member and 
local council.

 Meanwhile, local Greens 
have been providing petition 
forms at information stalls in East 
Finchley.  For more information, 
call 020 8445 6312 or email eastf
inchley@greenparty.org.uk.

Gillian demonstrates how to hack it.. Photo by Ian Cormack

Children munching on toffee apples at the fabulous Martin Primary 
School Fireworks Display. Photo by Helen Drake

Give a home 
to an ARCHER 
Please help us to make sure 
every household in East 
Finchley gets a chance to 
read and enjoy a copy of 
THE ARCHER every month.

We’re looking for volun-
teer deliverers for Mansfield 
Heights, Widecombe Way, 
Twyford Court and parts of 
The Grange.

Do you live in or near these 
areas and can you spare around 30 
minutes once a month to deliver 
the newspaper? Copies are 
dropped directly at your door.

If you can help, please con-
tact our distribution manager 
Toni Morgan by email on the-
archer@lineone.net or by leaving 
a message on 08717 334465. 

Just after 7pm, headteacher 
Helen Morrison led an enthu-
siastic vocal countdown to 
the event and Colin Searle 
unleashed a dazzling series 
of sky-filling, multi-coloured 
fountains of light. 

The event was organised 

by the PCTA, in conjunction 
with the Finchley Community 
Development Trust and The East 
Finchley Festival. The organis-
ers would like to thank Budgens 
for the generous donation of food 
and drinks, plus everyone who 
sold tickets in advance. 

For info pack contact Laura on: 
020 8346 8198/07984 201843 

Beginners Yoga Course, N2
Starts 13 Jan 

lauralotus@gmail.com
www.lauralotus.com

Learn to relax your mind
& strengthen your body

AP Gent lemens Barbers
Wish all their customers a merry Christmas

and a prosperous New Year.
50 High Road, East Finchley, London N2 9PJ

t: 0208 815 5557

Traditional & Innovative British Fayre - Award Winning Restaurant

Booking Now for our Special Christmas Menu
644 High Road, North Finchley, London N12 0NL Tel/Fax: 020 8446 1713 www.lavenderlady.biz


